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COMMITTEE REPORT 

 
Pursuant to Board Rule 4.20, as Chair of the Rules Committee, I have deemed the following 
matter is of an urgent nature and request it be considered by the full Board on Tuesday, July 12, 
2022, as a Committee Report:  

 
220636 [Charter Amendment and Ordinance - Additional Density and 

Height; Rent-Control] 
 

Charter Amendment (Second Draft) to amend the Charter of the City and 
County of San Francisco to set forth a requirement that when the City 
amends the Planning Code to allow for additional residential numerical 
density or height, that developers agree to subject the new residential units 
in the development, other than Affordable Housing Units, to rent control; 
to amend the Administrative Code to establish as the residential numerical 
density and height limits those controls in effect as of November 8, 2022, 
and to allow the Board of Supervisors to amend the Planning Code to 
exceed those limits if the ordinance requires a regulatory agreement to 
subject all dwelling units in development projects, other than Affordable 
Housing Units, to rent control; to require rent control in future 
development agreements; and making findings of compliance with the 
General Plan and Planning Code, Section 101.1 and findings of public 
necessity, convenience, and welfare under Planning Code, Section 302; 
and affirming the Planning Department’s determination under the 
California Environmental Quality Act; at an election to be held on 
November 8, 2022. 

  
This matter will be heard at the regularly scheduled Rules Committee on Monday, July 11, 2022, 
at 10:00am.  


